
From: King Auto 
2180 S Havana St  
Aurora, CO 80014  
Phone: 720-629-9105  
Email: natiye1@hotmail.com  

Date: June 27, 2025  

To: City of Aurora  
Planning and Development Services  
15151 E. Alameda Parkway  
Aurora, CO 80012  

Subject: Withdrawal of Site Plan Amendment – Development Application DA-2402-00 

Dear Planning Department,  

I am writing to formally request the withdrawal of the site plan amendment associated 
with Development Application DA-2402-00.  

As the applicant, I confirm that no changes are being made to the site at this time. We request 
that the development application continue as a Conditional Use, as our use of the site does not 
involve any construction or structural modifications.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please feel free to contact me if any 
further information or documentation is required.  

Sincerely,  
 
Niguss Solomon  
Owner, King Auto 
 


